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[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes from the Council on International Education
2:00 PM, Friday, September 25, 2015
Horrabin Hall 60 and the WIU Quad Cities Codec Room (QC Complex 2108)

In attendance: Gary Schmidt (chair), Chandra Amaravadi, Fetene Gebrewold, George Gunzenhauser (at QC campus), Douglas Huff, Michael Murray, Rafael Obregon and Yong Tang.

I.  Motion to approve CIE Minutes from September 11, 2015:
Motion seconded.  No discussion.  Minutes approved as written.

II.  Report by Dr. Schmidt on the Ad Hoc Committee response to the FL/GI Proposal:
Dr. Schmidt reported his recommendation to CAGAS and the Faculty Senate that they approve the proposal with our changes.  At this time, the Faculty Senate had not yet met, but when they met next, Dr. Schmidt would let the CIE members know the outcome of the proposal.

III.  Resumption of discussion of Global Issues Course Review process:
a)  Dr. Schmidt stated that the CIE needed to review GI courses periodically, not assess them.  He said the main question facing the CIE is: How would the CIE be satisfied that existing global issues courses continue to meet Global Issues course goals and objectives?

b)  Dr. Gunzenhauser said faculty members who teach GI courses should be responsible for verifying their courses still met GI objectives.  Mr. Obregon said department chairs might indicate that GI courses within their departments met the GI objectives.  Dr. Schmidt suggested a one-sentence response about each of the nine GI goals on the GI goals and objectives list would suffice.  Dr. Huff said it would be good if CIE went to department chairs rather than faculty, because then faculty would not feel like they were being picked on.  

c)  Dr. Amaravadi suggested that, in order to make the work for periodic course review manageable, a sampling of courses could be reviewed rather than all existing GI courses.  Mr. Obregon suggested that a random sample of 25% of the GI courses could be selected for review.  Dr. Huff remained concerned that the CIE would appear to be policing GI courses, and reiterated that chairs rather than faculty should be asked to verify that their GI course met the GI goals.

d)  Dr. Schmidt suggested the CIE develop a questionnaire for department chairs.  In this document, the CIE would ask chairs which of the last six goals on the GI course goals list their department GI course met.  Global Issues courses would be required to meet all of the first three GI course coals, but then courses would be required to meet a minimum of only two of the lower six course objectives on the list.  

e)  Dr. Gebrewold suggested that the document outlined above should include a request for course syllabi to indicate how the course under review met the GI course goals.  Dr. Gunzenhauser stated this document would indicate that Western Illinois University considered global awareness to be an important educational component.   

Motion was made to accept and develop the questionnaire described in paragraph III. d, above, and seconded.  Vote was called and motion was approved unanimously.

IV.  New business – none
V.  Motion to adjourn & seconded.

Next meeting will be Friday, Oct. 9, 2015 at 2:00 PM
Minutes submitted by Michael Murray
